
Notable Quotes:    “One thing took deep root in me — the 
conviction that morality is the basis of things, and that truth is 
the substance of all morality.” — Mahatma Gandhi 

We Serve

 DG Steve Murch 

 Hello fellow Lions. I hope you are having an enjoyable 
northern Michigan summer. 
 As individual Lions, we all have our reasons for being 
part of our local club, whether it's a specific mission of 
Lions International or a mission of our local club. Wbile 
we all have specific causes that are local to the 
communities where we live, we also have the missions 
of LCI to try and achieve. 
 It is our shared interest in the missions of LCI – vision, 
hearing, diabetes, hunger, environment, pediatric cancer 
– that links all of us throughout the district. And, as we 
help those in our local communities, we also should be 
trying to help everyone throughout the district. 

 I'm sure you just thought "why is that Murch?" Well let 
me give you a bit of my life experience to explain. 
 I've lived in northern Michigan since just before I turned 12 years old. I was 
involved in sports of all kinds year-round growing up. I have volunteered and been 
volunteered (thanks, mom and dad) ever since. I spent 24 years – three as a 
part-timer and 21 years full-time – as a journalist. The last four years I have served 
as part of the MD 11 E-2 cabinet. 
 Throughout the last 50 years I have encountered thousands upon thousands of 
people from all over northern Michigan and I can say that we have a lot more in 
common than we have different. We live here because we love all the region has 
to offer and enjoy the things that make our area special.
 The people of our region are caring and want to help their neighbors. That is the 
case whether you live in Mackinaw City or Beaverton, Harrisville or Elk Rapids. As 
Lions we can lead the way in helping our communities and make them a better 
place for all to live. 
 Our communities are unique, but they are inextricably linked. The healthier our 
neighboring community is the healthier our community can be. We all win when 
our communities win. 
 As Lions our goals don't vary that much from club to club, so we could and should 
aim to work toward our shared goals together. Let's strengthen our communities 
and help our neighboring communities when we can. 
 Let's aim to fulfill the goal of Lions International President Dr. Patti Hill and 
change the world. 
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Happy 2024 to all! I hope everyone had a wonderful Holiday Season 
with family and friends. It is hard to believe the Holiday Season is 
over and 2024 is here.

Lions members have not forgotten those less fortunate than them, 
especially during the holiday season. Many clubs filled food shelves in 
local food pantries, had gift collections, and participated in parades 
for the community. And some clubs have been actively making a 
difference in the lives of those families needing some assistance to 
make their holidays special.

We are at the beginning of a new year, and its time to come up 
with ideas on how to improve in the year to come. You may want 
to brainstorm on those things that worked this last year and 
some that didn’t. One small change can make a big difference!

Keep up the good work of continuing to serve your communities. 
I wish you all a happy and safe 2024.

Yours in service,
1VDG Dennis Gocha
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Every day, we’re changing lives for the better. With every life we 
change, we are Changing the World. The best part of our mission is 
that we’re doing it together, as a global community of caring and 
dedicated Lions and Leos.

The greatest gift we can give is our care and our kindness, and our 
kindness means even more to people and families in need during the 
holiday season. You can make the holiday season brighter by planning 
a project to fight hunger in your community or make a gift to our global 
foundation, LCIF. Your contributions will make a profound difference in 
someone’s life.

Yours in service,

Dr. Patti Hill

International President
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Dear Club Secretary,
As we near the second half of the Lion year, it is important to review 
your club’s roster and ensure that it is accurate by updating it as 
needed. Log onto MyLCI or your regional reporting system today and 
review your club roster to make the necessary updates. While 
reviewing and updating your roster is important, it is recommended 
that you log on monthly to keep your club’s information up to date to 
ensure that the correct billing takes place.

By maintaining your club roster, you are protecting your club’s good 
standing and making sure that it is not billed for members who are no 
longer active in your club. It also helps your members receive all the 
benefits of being a Lion. If you have any questions about accessing 
MyLCI, please contact us at mylci@lionsclubs.org or by phone at   
(630) 468-6900. 

Finally, to guarantee all active members are receiving communication 
from Lions International, take time to review the email address of each 
member and make sure that no one is sharing an email and that they 
are unique to each member.

We look forward to supporting you and your club. Please contact us if 
you have any questions by phone at (630) 468-7084 or by email at 
clubofficers@lionsclubs.org.

Sincerely,

Your District & Club Administration Team 

This message was sent to Club Secretaries.

Lions International
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NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2023
A MESSAGE FROM OUR GENERAL CHAIR - Steve Sherer 

The Planning Never Stops
The planning never stops. We are continuing to plan things for the Forum in Louisville. The Forum Committee spent 
three days in October in Louisville putting together the initial plans for next September. We spent extensive time at 
the Kentucky International Convention Center making sure we were using the facility to the best benefit of the 
Forum attendees. We met with all the hotel venues to make sure they were prepared for the 2,000-plus Lions we 
are expecting in Louisville.

Since that week in Louisville, my email has been buzzing. The committee is working hard to provide quality 
programs and seminars. We believe we have a great group of keynote speakers lined up for the event. We will 
highlight them in a future issue of the newsletter, but for now you can read about them on the website.

Speaking of the website, there are updates being made weekly, so be sure to check the site for new information as 
it becomes available. As we mentioned in the last newsletter, there are also various promotional resources available 
on the website which can be used to help promote the Forum to Lions in your local area.

I do want to take a moment to thank our sponsors who step forward and assist us with the Forum. Their 
sponsorship and dedication to the Forum help us to put on a high-quality program at the lowest cost possible.

We are especially thankful to our Friends of the Forum participants who make the commitment to support the Forum 
each year. This program continues to grow each year and is another way we can continue to hold down the overall 
cost of the Forum to individual Lions.

If you have not attended a Forum before, please consider coming to Louisville. You will have the opportunity to 
attend any of the 80+ seminars, hear four great keynote speakers, visit the exhibitors and sponsors booths, shop at 
the Forum store, but most of all, learn from the interactions you will have with all the other Forum attendees.

You have our promise that we will continue to work over the next ten months to make the Louisville Forum the best 
ever.
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Continued
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6/1/2023
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See More MI Forum Info  on Page 10
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DISTRICT NEWS

LIONS Michigan Forum
Fellow Lions –

While we can’t all go to the Lions USA/Canada Forum, we CAN all go to the Lions Michigan Forum!

Please join us on February 23-24, 2024, for the Lions Michigan Forum featuring keynote address by VDG Carl 
Webster of Tennessee. 
Details are attached, and I encourage you to share this with your members.  Club secretaries have been 
mailed the attached details.

Also included is a copy of the White Cane Scholarship form that you are welcome to pass on to any qualified 
candidates. 

I look forward to seeing you in Kalamazoo at the Delta Marriott!  Rooms will fill quickly, and additional rooms 
are available at the near-by Best Western Kalamazoo.

Delta Hotels Kalamazoo Conference Center for 114 USD per night  Book your group rate for 
Lions Club of MI FEB 2024

          Booking Link to Best Western Kalamazoo:  $117 per night     
https://www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/hotel-rooms.23163.html?groupId=8D6QX5G2

Lion Wendy Burns

Wendy Burns, Executive Director
Lions Clubs of Michigan
5730 Executive Dr., Lansing, MI  48911
517-887-6640 ext. 103 517-887-6642 (fax)
www.lionsofmi.com
517-887-6640 ext. 103 517-887-6642 (fax)
www.lionsofmi.com

comdac@comdac.com Fri, Dec 22, 2023, 2:23 PM

Lions Clubs International Foundation has asked us to see if clubs will find someone in their club to be an LCIF 
club coordinator.  It isn’t a particularly onerous job - just pass on the information I send out about disasters, 
encourage their club to support LCIF, and pass on the information I provide about available grants, etc.  If you 
could talk to your club members and see if someone might be interested, I would appreciate it.  If you have 
someone who wants to know more, just have them contact me.  If we do not designate someone from our 
club, they have asked me to set up the Immediate Past President of the club in the position.  Obviously I 
would rather have someone who wants to do the job! 

Merry Christmas!

PDG Barb Durflinger
District 11-E2 LCIF Coordinator
989-742-2790
lionbarb@comdac.com

I forgot in my last email to list the clubs that already have a coordinator- Cheboygan, East Jordan, Hillman and 
Lincoln.  If the rest of you could work on this, I would appreciate it!

Barb
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FEBRUARY 2024
District Lions Cabinet Meeting — February 10, 2024 — 10 a.m. — Tait’s Restaurant in Oscoda

Lions of Michigan Forum — February 24, 2024 — Kalamazoo Delta Marriott — 
  Visit lionsofmi.com for more information and online payment. Registration form attached

APRIL 2024 
District Lions Cabinet Meeting — April 20, 2024 — Alpena District Convention Site
District Lions Convention — April 20, 2024 — Alpena
May 2024

MD-11 Convention — May 16, 2024 — Grand Rapids Sheraton by Marriott, Grand Rapids.
   Go to lionsofmi.com for details on registration and hotel reservations. 

On the Mend Reported 
 East Jordan Lion Joe Krumholz on the mend from hernia surgery.

 
BOYNE VALLEY LION —  RONALD J GRUNCH passed Tuesday, 12/05/2023

GRAYLING LION — RONALD RAKOCZY passed Sunday, 08/05/2023

INDIAN RIVER LION — ARTHUR CLARK passed Tuesday, 12/14/2023

 

We honor those who have passed; with sympathies & condolences to family & friends 

Total: 6 New Members Reported 
  Information From  MyLCI Monthly Reports & Club Activities Sent In



J A N U A R Y   2 0 2 4

DISTRICT 11-E2 NEWSLETTER 40 2023-2024

Alpena Lions 
DECEMBER 2023  
The Alpena Lions held their 3rd annual potato sale fundraiser in November. This year, according to Lion 
Chairman Andy Lamp, the Lions sold 700 bags of potatoes. Andy also stated that 300 of these bags were 
donated to local food banks, largely due to the generosity of the Alpena Community.

The Alpena Lions Club extends their thanks to R.A. Townsend, Besser Company, Styma Potato Farms of 
Posen and all the Lions who participated in the 2023 Fundraiser. Over twenty Lions volunteered to assist in 
distributing the load of potatoes. Also the club would like to recognize B.J. Sanders, Ken Dully, Jon Emerson 
and Dave Zeller for their outstanding sales efforts. 

We thank the community for their support and look forward to next year's 4th annual Alpena Lions Potato 
Fundraiser.

Picture:   Lion Gary Stevens 
stands in front of the load of 
potatoes flanked by 
representatives of Styma 
Potato Farms and Besser 
Company.  

Boyne Valley  Lions 
DECEMBER 2023  Info from Dec. 27 Meeting Notes

December Pasty Results:  Sold 385 beef and 121 Veggie - total 506.   Fall 2022 402 beef, 142 veggie - total 
544.   Fundraiser profit:  2023 - $2,531.56 .  2022 - $2,996.84.

Induction of Kecia Freed into the club — 

— Presentation of the 
Melvin Jones Fellow 
Award to Lion Rex 
Judkins
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Central  Lake Lions 
DECEMBER 2023 
Central Lake Lion's annual Christmas dinner party this 
year, with a presentation from and donation to The 
Antrim Attic.

— Ringing bells for the Salvation Army during  
the holidays.

Sponsor of Santa's reindeer on Window Night in 
Central Lake 

East Jordan Lions 
DECEMBER 2023 
East Jordan Lions had a Christmas party live auction.   The proceeds of $861 was given to the Care and Share 
Food pantry to purchase hams and turkeys.  Lions and guests each brought a $25 gift to be auctioned.  
Pictured are Lions Bill Chase and Dan Miller who ran the auction.
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Hillman Lions 
DECEMBER 2023 
Here are the pictures from the 5th grade 
activity yesterday (12/18/2023) sponsored 
by the Hillman Lions Club.   

Merry Christmas everyone!
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 Oscoda Lions 
DECEMBER 2023 
The Oscoda Lions Club ramp crew helped 
another local family in need today. They built 
a 4x4’ platform and 12’ ramp in the garage at 
the family’s home. One of the occupants has 
had a health issue confining him to a 
wheelchair. The new ramp will enable him to 
get in and out of the house and get to therapy. 
The homeowners said the ramp was a great 
Christmas present!  The crew picked up the 
material at 800 and finished the project a little 
before 1100. Tony Priebe, Bob Drogosch, Scott 
Busich, and Chuck Andrina worked on the 
project.   WE SERVE!

Picture: Homeowner, Chuck 
Andrine, Scott Busich Tony Priebe

— Oscoda Lions were notified by Residential Home Health that a client felt 
unsteady when climbing the steps to get on his deck and enter his home. Chuck 
Andrina went out to his home in the Jose Lake area this morning and built a 
handrail for him. He was very happy and felt it would be a big help for him. 
No job is too big or too small.  We serve!!

Below:  Oscoda Lions and the Rotary club held a joint Christmas 
party. We had a delicious meal of spareribs. After the meal we were 
entertained by the Flute players from the Oscoda high school band. 
The most enjoyable part of the evening was the fellowship.  Everyone 
brought gifts for the Oscoda United Methodist Church food pantry. 

Lewiston Lions 
DECEMBER 2023
For over 40 years, the Lewiston Lions have been delighted to 
provide fruit baskets to our less privileged neighbors during the 
Holiday season.

For approximately the last 10 years we have  joined forces with 
Community Sharing of Lewiston in order to reach more of our 
residents.

Pictured are Lions Jim Hilgendorf & Brian Grachel.
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 Editor’s Notes — 2023  by Lion David J. Zimmer

As we say farewell to 2023, we look forward to 2024 with the hope that it will be better than the previous 
year.  It’s a cultural tendency to think that the New Year will be better in some way than the ending one.
One ritual many people choose to make is the “New Year’s resolution”, a promise to yourself to do 
something to enhance your life.  It may be by doing something new - travel more, take an eduational 
course, try yoga, learn a new skill or hobby, or spend more time with family and friends.  Or it may be to 
stop doing something that’s been diminishing the quality of your life - quit smoking, or alcohol, or drugs; 
lose that unhealthy weight, stop judging people, allow an open mind to be more forgiving. 
New year's resolutions date back to the ancient Babylonians, a 4,000 year old tradition according to 
archaeology finds.  Unfortunately,  despite centuries of resolution practice, recent surveys find that we 
usually fail miserably.  Roughly 80% of people fail to keep their resolutions by February, and 23% of adults 
quit the first week of the year.  Only 8%-9% stick with their resolutions for the entire year. 
Why do so many start with genuine motivation, and then fall off the resolution trail?  There are many 
reasons peope fail, including choosing something too big or impractical, forgetting the real “why”, and 
becoming bored or disenchanted with the effort needed to continue.  They may not be ready for any major 
change.  Many resolutions are made because it is a new year tradition, and their motivation is weak, not 
a need.  To succeed, the motive to change must be an essential need, not just an idea.
The belief that the new year will be better than the last is a form of hope.  We all want many things in life 
to be better, and that is a very human characteristic.  The truth is that yes, there were many bad things 
that happened last year.  But there were also many good things, inventions and progress in areas of human 
culture.  Things happened last year, and whether it was a good year or a bad year depends on everyone’s 
point of view, how any particular happening, whether human act or natural event, impacted an individual 
personally.  Some gained something, some lost something.
The reality is that in the year 2024 good things and bad things will continue to happen.  There will be 
thousands, or millions, of world-wide deplorable actions - wars, murders, mass shootings in schools and 
anywhere else, domestic violence, women and children beaten, rape, robberies, fraud, lies that harm 
others, hate, and greed that fuels so many awful actions, to name a few - all bad things fabricated by 
human stupidity. 
On the other side of the coin, there will continue to be significant world-wide efforts for better things in 
life, new ideas and actions that will continue to improve human civilization.  Despite the daily news of 
human depravity, there are millions of people helping others, volunteering time and effort to create a 
better world.  Lions aren’t the only people who want to help others in need.  There are kindly, thinking 
people making changes to the ways things have been done for a better outcome for everyone.  Innovations 
in human activities such as justice, engineering, economy, environment, technology, and health are being 
discovered, or implemated in some way, every year - all the possibilities of the smart, the wise, the genius, 
people at a level of intelligence can advance humanity to a peaceful future. 
While we have no power over natural events - storms, volcanos, earthquakes - that destroy and kill  all 
over the planet, humans continue to find ways to predict events, with warnings that give people time to 
evacuate an area, and better constructions for protection against destructive threats.  
So 2024 will have all the same actors and props, just with a different script.  Whether it is more good than 
bad, or the other way around, will be determined when we examine the outcome at 2024’s end.
As Lions in 2024, we will lose some members, hopefully just a few, and we will welcome some new 
members, hopefully several dozens or more.  We will continue to have some say in what’s better or worse 
with humanity by our own actions.  With the properties and influence of Foregiveness, Gratitude, Joy, 
Kindness, and Love, together we can change the world and help determine humanity’s positive future.
The Past is what it was, but the Future is what we make of it.
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These pictures show 
different seasonal weather.    
The top one taken looks like 
normal autumnal weather 
along the Bear River biking 
and hiking trail in Petoskey 
– trees losing their leaves, 
walking the dog on a cool day.

The bottom picture portrays 
a winter wonderland, with 4 
to 5 inches of snow on my 
back yard and beyond – a 
typical winter vista.  Both 
taken this year

So, what’s wrong with that?

Well, what’s wrong is that the 
bottom winter photo was taken 
not in winter, but in October, on 
Halloween Day.  Many parts of 
Michigan got slammed with 
snowfall  on that day, including 
the Little Traverse Bay area.  
The temperature got up to 37 
for a high, after a night of below 
freezing temps. 
Mother Nature’s more trick 
than treat weather had us 
wondering if this was the 
beginning of an early winter.  
As you know, it turned out not 
to go that way. 

The top photo was taken just before Christmas day, no snow in sight.  Not only was there no snow, 
but on Christmas day the temperature in our area reached 56 or 57 degrees.  Since then there have 
been a few dusting snows but not enough to get out the snow blower.  The drastic turning of weather, 
Christmas snow on Halloween, and a rather sultry October temperature on Christmas Day, seems 
like a mistake, as if the weather elves accidentally delivered switched climate dates.  It seems that 
chaotic weather patterns – storms, floods, winds – have become the new normal, so we better be 
ready to “batten the hatches” — it could be a very bumpy ride ahead of us.
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Didn’t find any mention of YOUR Lions Club in this issue

Send your information to:  

● Activities:  Service Projects, Fundraising Events, Club Events – What You DO!

● Club Milestones:  Awards, Club Officers, New Memberships, Passings – What 
Is Happening With Your Members!

● Photos of Service Activities, Fundraising Events, Awards, etc.

* Photos:  Should be 300 pixels for good quality.  Include names of individuals 
in photos, and/or describe what the photo is showing.  Text:  Include dates 
and names (if applicable) for all events submitted.  Text will be edited as 
needed for space, spelling, corrections, etc.
This District is complex, with a variety of things going on throughout.  We can 
learn much from each other, and I'd like to see more communication among 
Clubs for the growth and benefit of all.


